
 

  

Riverside Memorial Park 
is one of the area’s best 

keep secrets. This 
beautiful city park is 

located along the shore 
of Lake Henry in Blair, 

WI. Lake Henry was first 

created in 1873 by the 
installation of a grist 

mill dam. The current 
dam is maintained by 

the City of Blair for flood 

control and as a source 
of water for low flow 

augmentation of the 
Trempealeau River.  

Our goal is to… 

 

“IMPROVE LAKE 

HENTY WATER 

QUALITY FOR 

FOUR SEASON 

RECREATIONAL 

OPPORTUNITIES 

BY REMOVING 

SEDIMENTATION” 

Please help us restore 
Lake Henry to a 

beautiful destination 

spot that all can enjoy. 
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City of Blair 
 

Lake Henry 

Dredge Project 
 

 



 

 
 

 
In a 2013 Lake Henry Long Range 

Management Plan, an 82% 

majority of community members 
were in favor of dredging. 

 
 

 

 

Since October of 2017, the City of 

Blair’s Parks and Recreation 

Committee has been working with 

several local volunteers and the 

design firm, SEH, in planning, 

permitting and obtaining necessary 

approvals to improve Lake Henry 

through the means of removal of 

approximately 200,000 cubic yards 

of sedimentation via hydraulic or 

mechanical dredging. 

 

 
Please visit the City of Blair’s website 

at http://www.cityofblair.org/park-
lake--camping.html (hover over the 

Park, Lake & Parks tab and select the 

Lake) for more information on the 
overall history, design process, other 

projects, impact on the community, 
timeframe and FAQ’s, related to the 

project.  Please stay tuned for a public 

information meeting coming in April 
2020. 

 
Currently, all required WI Department 

of Natural Resources and Corps of 

Engineers permitting is completed and 
in hand, and the construction plans are 

99% complete. 
 

This project is estimated to cost 
approximately $1,950,000.00 to 

$2,200,000.00. The city of Blair has 

committed $800,000.00 towards the 
project financing. There are additional 

commitments from the City to 
establish a fund for the ongoing 

maintenance of the lake in an effort to 

avoid these large future expenditures.  
With that, we are roughly $1,400,000 

short of the goal. 
 

Like us on Facebook at Lake Henry 

Improvement Project Blair, WI 
Riverside Memorial Park 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

We need your financial 

support to finish the 
project. Tax deductible 

donations toward the Lake 
Henry Dredging Project can 

be mailed to P.O. Box 147, 
Blair, WI 54616 or dropped 

off at the City offices 

located at 122 South 
Urberg Street, Blair WI 

54616. 
 

For more information on the project 

please contact Kevin Lisowski at  

608-864-0509. 

 

Thank you. 
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